Operations Committee Minutes

November 17, 2014
Mankato Workforce Center

Mankato, MN

Those present: Christine Bauman,  Nancy Haag, Diane Halvorson and Connie Hines
VRS Staff Update
Kathy Frederickson will be retiring in December. VRS anticipates filling this position.
Faribault County DEED Space
Connie Hines reported that there are plans to make some changes at the office building in Blue Earth.  MN DEED staff potentially could be moving to a different office space.

CPR/First Aid Training

As a follow-up to the safety training staff were provided an opportunity to attend CPR and First Aid Training at South Central College.  Connie Hines and Alison Welin have registered to attend.
Smart Board Training
Connie Hines asked if anyone is aware of local Smart Board training.  Diane Halvorson indicated she would check with the SC Service Cooperative. 
MN Works
Employers can indicate on their MN Works job listings that they are “Vet-friendly”.
Seneca Lay-offs

Connie Hines provided an update on the lay-offs announced at Seneca in Arlington.  It is anticipated that 46 individuals will be affected.  Seneca indicates they are currently identifying which employees may retire and how many may transfer to other Seneca locations.  Lay-offs are anticipated to occur in December.
MVAC Staff Update

John Woodwick has announced that he will be retiring in January 2015.  His position has been posted and applications are due December 4, 2014.

Statewide Strategic Planning

Diane Halvorson gave an update on the Strategic Service Delivery Goals & Strategies being developed in partnership between the MN Workforce Council Association and DEED.  Four subgroups were developed to discuss adult issues, youth issues, business services and marketing.  General goals are to:

· Reinvent and modernize the WF Center System, including increasing access to on-line and electronic services.

· Better meet the workforce needs of employers.

· Increase alignment, connections and communications with partners.
· Raise awareness and usage of the WF Center System with consistent messaging and branding relevant to key audiences and customers.

WIOA
The South Central WorkForce Council has begun reviewing the administrative sections of the law.  Training will be provided for partners once the regulations are out in January 2016.  The current designation of Service Providers is scheduled to end June 30, 2015.  However, due to the enactment of WIOA, WorkForce Council staff will be recommending to the Council to extend service provider designation for one year.  
Feedback on Tour of Manufacturing and Southern MN Professional Development Day

Feedback on the Tour of Manufacturing and the Southern MN Professional Development Day has been good.  It was recommended to add Connie Hines to the Tour of Manufacturing team.  It was recommended on the Southern MN Professional Development Day to have one activity that mixes individuals from the various WSAs participating.  

Safety Plans

Discussion was held on the Safety Training that MN DEED provided and potential changes to our current safety plans.  It was decided to utilize the December 8th meeting to review and recommend changes to the safety plans.  Connie Hines will bring recommendations for the Fairmont plan, Christine Bauman will take the lead on the Mankato plan and Nancy Haag will take the lead of the New Ulm plan.  Diane Halvorson will review the Active Shooter hand-out and provide a draft of recommended revisions.
December Meeting
The next meeting will be December 8th.  
